



April 5, 1989

Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455 (612) 624-5400

## M. Allace he manut.

Donald Barber
Environmental and
Occupational Health
Box 197 Mayo
CAMPUS MAIL

Dear Donald:

On re-reading my letter to Gary, it is conceivable that he could construe it as a firm offer of collaboration. It was really meant to be a major discouragement to him by pointing out that he couldn't conduct a study on \$200,000. He requested me to testify on "world of epidemiology and intervention" with respect to the legislation. I refused.

Based on his past cavalier attitude toward effective study design and meaningful collaboration, we have no intention of collaborating with him beyond offering critique of his design and general advice as a normal professional courtesy.

I would be interested in your evaluation of his chromosomal findings in relationship to pesticide exposure, but I despair, as do you, of any "normal" or effective collaboration.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, MD Projessor and Director

/jrh